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March 26, 2005

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the Memorandum of Agreement amending the current Collective Bargaining Agreement in effect for the International Federation of Professional & Technical Engineers, Local 17, covering employees in the departments of Development and Environmental Services, Natural Resources and Parks, and Transportation.  The Collective Bargaining Agreement is currently in effect for the period of February 7, 2003 through May 1, 2005.  This Memorandum of Agreement impacts 10 employees in the Department of Development and Environmental Services.  The parties are currently in negotiations for a successor collective bargaining agreement.  However, the Department of Development and Environmental Services believes that because of the benefits to the citizens of King County, the changes contemplated by the Memorandum of Agreement are best implemented immediately.

The classification impacted by this Memorandum of Agreement is Code Enforcement Officer II.  Code Enforcement Officer IIs are responsible for ensuring compliance with King County building and property codes.  These responsibilities include investigating complaints and issuing notices including violations of zoning, clearing, grading, housing and building codes, the King County Shoreline Master Program and critical areas codes.  To increase efficiency and consistency in enforcement processing, the County is now requiring Code Enforcement Officer IIs to be completely responsible for clearing and grading violations in both critical area sites and non-critical area sites.  Prior to this change, certain aspects of the new duties were performed by another classification in the department.  The parties have negotiated over the impacts of assigning the additional duties to Code Enforcement Officer IIs.

The attached Memorandum of Agreement increases the salary range of Code Enforcement Officer II from Range 59 to Range 61 (approximately 4.8%).  The range increase is effective upon Council ratification.

The settlement reached is a product of good-faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

If you have questions, please contact Nancy Buonanno Grennan, Labor Relations Manager, at (206) 296-8554 at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Scott White, Chief of Staff

  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Mike Alvine, Lead Staff, LOT Committee




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Anita Whitfield, Human Resources Division Director, DES


Nancy Buonanno Grennan, Labor Relations Manager, DES

